
How to Enjoy Your Experience at the Library’s Summer Reading Program Tethered Hot 
Air Balloon Event 

 
PARKING AND ADMISSION: 
Cost: FREE! Sponsored by Dulany Memorial Library, and with cooperation from St. Joseph School and 
the City of Salisbury. 
 
Due to anticipated popularity, the flight list will fill quickly. We recommend check-in when your party 
arrives. Parking and admission to the balloon are free. There will be a line to check-in and complete a 
waiver, and a separate line for those who have filled out their waiver and are waiting their turn to ride. 
 
BOARDING: 

 Rides are on a first-come, first-served basis. Check-in upon arrival to join the list. Reservations 
are not available. 

 All rides are weather- and wind-permitting, are not guaranteed, and the line will fill quickly. 

 Each adult rider* must complete a waiver before boarding of the flight. A completed waiver 
does not reserve a spot or guarantee a ride. 

*A parent or guardian must sign for children younger than 18. Children younger than 13 must be 
accompanied by an adult. 
 
FLIGHT RULES: 

 Wait times may vary based on demand. Flights are not guaranteed, are weather-permitting, and 
sign-ups fill quickly. When you arrive, check in with library staff and complete the waiver and 
sign-in sheet. 

 The pilot-in-command is directly responsible for the safety of everyone involved, including the 
crew, passengers, and bystanders. Therefore, the pilot-in-command shall have full decision-
making authority regarding any and all activities during a ballooning event. 

 Any age limit will be set at the pilot’s discretion. 

 The balloon pilot reserves the right to reprioritize or split groups. 

 Riders must follow all instructions given by the pilot for a safe ride. 
 
RECCOMENDATIONS: 
Participants who suffer from the following are advised not to fly: 

 Vertigo 

 Travel Sickness 

 Heart Problems 

 All other conditions that are aggravated by flight. 
Additionally, flights are strongly discouraged for pregnant women. 
Parents should NOT carry or hold children while in the gondola/basket. 
 
Restrooms will be made available inside St. Joseph School. The entrance to the building is through the 
Main Entrance from Willie Ave. (West side of the building.) Please be mindful of their building and do 
not linger inside. 

 
Dulany Memorial Library’s 2024 Summer Reading Program and activities are supported by the Institute of Museum 

and Library Services under the provisions of the Library Services and Technology Act as administered by the 
Missouri State Library, a division of the Office of the Secretary of State. 


